
TOWN OF THORNTOWN 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

March 20, 2023 

7:00 PM 

 

The March 6, 2023, meeting of the Council of the Town of Thorntown was called to order by Council 

President, Sara Fairfield, at 7:00 pm.  The meeting was held at the Thorntown Town Hall, 101 W. Main St., 

Thorntown, IN.  The Council and citizens joined together in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The following were in attendance: 

   

 Sara Fairfield, Council   Amy Nooning   Dax Norton 

 Dave Williams, Council   Frank Clark, Marshal  Oksana Polhuy 

 Bruce Burtner, Council   Gary Moody   

 Shawn McClintock, Council  Max Allen 

 Larry Truitt, Council    

 Koren Gray, Clerk/Treasurer - absent 

 

 

Presentations/Guests: 

 

 BF and S representatives were present to open the Community Crossings bids.  The bids received 

are as follows:   

  

   

Public Comments/Concerns: 

 None 

  

Consent Agenda:   

  

 Minutes of the March 6 meeting were reviewed and voted to approve, 5-0. 

 The Council also approved and signed claims presented. 

 

 

Public Hearing: 

 None 

   

Department/Board and Commissions Reports: 

(NO REPORTS THE FIRST MONDAY OF THE MONTH MEETING) 

  

Advisory Plan Commission:  

 No representative present 

 

Police: (Report previously submitted to Council) 

 Nothing additional to report 

 

Fire:  



 Fire Chief, Mike Martin, provided the Council with a list of department needs for the future. 

 

 

Utilities: 

 The Utility Board President and Utility Superintendent would like to salvage a bucket truck.  

Gary will get the appropriate information to Amy Nooning to prepare the document needed. 

 Max also discussed with the Council the possibility of moving some of the invested CDs into 

an Edward Jones investment.   

 

Park Board: 

 No representative present 

 

 Storm Water Board:  

  Nothing to report 

   

 

Clerk/Treasurer: 

 The CT provided the utility department budget figures for 2023.  The Council approved the budget. 

  

Consultant Report: 

 Nothing at this time. 

  

    

Unfinished Business: 

 

Ordinance 2023-05 was presented for the second read.  This ordinance is for a zoning text 

amendment for the Arbor Homes Westfall Place PUD.  The APC has submitted a recommendation 

certificate.  The Council has a few things they would like to review.  Vote tabled. 

 

 The Little League contract has been tabled. 

 

 Discussion regarding the development of a Rental Registration and Inspection Program has been 

tabled. 

  

  

New Business:   

 

 Ordinance 2023-3-A was presented. This ordinance addresses an amendment to 2023-3.  Fund 

#2257 is OPIOD Settlement Restricted.  It was previously written as Unrestricted.  The Council voted 5-0 to 

accept the amendment. 

 

 Ordinance 2023-4 was presented.  This ordinance creates a new fund, OPIOD Settlement 

Unrestricted.  The Council voted 5-0 to accept and establish the correct Unrestricted Fund. 

 

 Resolution 2023-07 was presented to adopt the 2023 Boone County Multi-Hazard mitigation Plan.  

The Council voted 5-0 to approve. 

 



Other Business: 

 Nothing presented 

  

Adjournment: 

 

 With no other business to be presented the Council voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

____________________________________   ___________________________________ 

Sara Fairfield       Koren Gray 

Council President      Clerk/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

Date: _______________________________ 


